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IMPORTANT DATES   

 Time Details 

DECEMBER   

Wednesday 16th  9.45am 
4.00pm 

Grade 6 Graduation 
Reports Live on Compass 

Friday 18th  1.30pm Last Day of Term 4-Early Finish 

JANUARY 2021   

Thursday 21st  8.00am-4.00pm Book Collection Day 

Thursday 28th  8.45am-4.45pm Start Up Meetings - Grades 1-6 & Prep Interviews 

Friday 29th  9.00am First Day of School-Grades 1-6 & Prep Interviews 

FEBRUARY   

Monday 1st   9.00am Prep First Day of School 

Wednesday 3rd  All Day Prep Rest Day 

Wednesday 10th  All Day Prep rest Day 

Wednesday 17th  All Day Prep Rest Day 

Wednesday 24th  All Day Prep Rest Day 

MARCH   

Wednesday 3rd  All Day Curriculum Day – Pupil Free 

REMINDERS:  
Grade 6 Graduation: 9.45am arrival with a 10.00am start. 
Last day of Term 4: Friday, December 18th Early finish at 1.30pm  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BIZARRE BAZAAR MARKET 

 
 
 
 

Principal: Jo Menzel 

School Council President: Claire Flanagan-Smith 

PFA President: Renee Selkrig 
PFA Vice President: Kasslea Shaw 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 

Kind 
I understand that 
everyone is different 
I co-operate 
I respect myself, 
others and the 
environment 
I am community 
minded 
I belong 
 
 

Curious 
I am a learner 
I seek knowledge 
I ask questions 
I explore and wonder 
I create 
 
 
 

Brave 
I am honest 
I am independent 
I have high 
expectations 
I am resilient 
I am open to 
feedback 
 
 
 

 

 
 

   

Our Vision: 
QHPS students are empowered to be 
engaged learners. Our community 
fosters a culture of respect and 
belonging. 

2020 TERM DATES 
Term 4 October 5 – December 18 
2021 TERM DATES 
Term 1 January 28 – April 1 
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Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
BOOK COLLECTION 2021 
Collection Day is on Thursday January 21st 2021. The office will be open from 8:00am – 4:00pm on this day. 
Payment can be made on this day or by QKR or direct deposit after January 1st, 2021. Please see the front of the 
booklist for payment instructions. 
 
STUDENT LEADERSHIP FOR 2021 
Opportunities are given to current Grade 5 students to apply for the roles of School Captain and House Captain. 
Other leadership roles include Environment Leaders, Koorie Leader, Girls in STEM, Library Leaders, Junior School 
Council and KidsMatter. The School Captains and House Captains are selected this year whilst the other leadership 
positions are finalised next year. 
 
Congratulations to our student leaders for 2021:  
School Captains: 

 Marli G 

 Ollie O 
Vice-Captains: 

 Riley T 

 Caitlin O 
 

House Captains:  
Amer:  Ted K (Captain) and Billy B (Vice-Captain) 
Harkness: Harper Lee B (Captain) and George P (Vice-Captain)  
Malcolm: Annabelle C (Captain) and Ollie H (Vice-Captain) 
Peel:  Tully C (Captain) and Tom H (Vice-Captain)  
 
Photos of our assembly will be posted on the website shortly. 
The students applying for each of the roles are also expected to demonstrate our school values of Kind, Curious and 
Brave. The activities vary in each leadership role, but so many of the qualities overlap. 
It is an exciting opportunity for our students. 
 
CLASS ORGANISATION, TEACHERS & ROOMS FOR 2021 
As well as warmly welcoming Tamieka back, I would also like to welcome Ash Feehely to Quarry Hill Primary 
School.  Ash has already done some work at our school and has met a number of our students already. She is very 
excited to be working with us in 2021. Shengjie’s replacement is currently being sourced.  The employment process 
for our new Chinese teacher will be finalised before the end of the year. I will share this information as soon as it 
comes to hand. 
 
We have had an unexpected change to our staffing occur which is of the exciting variety!  Sam McCloud has 
accepted a job at Specimen Hill Primary School for 2021.  This is a wonderful opportunity for Sam, and whilst we 
are extremely sad to see him go, it is an exciting new chapter in his career.  I would like to take this opportunity to 
say a big, big thank you to him for his outstanding contribution to our school.  He is a much loved teacher and staff 
member, and he will be missed. 
 
Zac Hare will be Sam’s replacement and he will be working with Brad Shepherd in the Grade 1 team.  Zac is very 
excited to be working with us and will hopefully meet his grade before the end of the year. We are currently 
working through this arrangement. Brad and Zac will make a formidable team and they will be working out of 
Rooms 1 and 2 in 2021.  
 
STAFFING UPDATE FOR 2021 
Tamieka McErvale (working 3 days a week - Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday) 
Aisling (Ash) Feehely  
Zac Hare 
Chinese Teacher (TBC - working 2 days a week) 
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EXITING STAFF 
The following staff will not be returning to Quarry Hill Primary School for 2021: 
Jess Telford (Family Leave for 2021) 
Hayley Coates (Leave for 2021) 
Sheryl Somerville (Leave for 2021) 
Shengjie Chiu (Family Leave for 2021) 
Sam McCloud (Specimen Hill PS) 
 
Based on our current numbers, we will be running 14 classrooms in 2021. 
The structure will be as follows: 
Prep                2 classes 
Grade 1            2 classes 
Grade 2            2 classes 
Grade 3           2 classes 
Grade 4            2 classes 
Grades 5/6       4 classes 
 
Our numbers in the Grade 5/6 area do not fall neatly into straight grade sizes, hence the composite classes in years 
5 and 6. I know I say this every year, but it really holds true: 
 
 At Quarry Hill Primary School, I would like to believe that the quality of teaching, combined with student interest 
and engagement are considered more important than class structure, whatever form that might take, providing a 
differentiated curriculum that caters to all children as individuals, according to their needs is the school’s ultimate 
goal. 
 
It is also fair to say that the pandemic has had an impact on Pre-school to Prep transition across the board, and 
many schools are still expecting enrolments to occur before the end of the year and perhaps early into next year. 
 
If enrolment numbers fluctuate at any year level it may mean that the classroom organisation may need to be 
revised prior to the start of the 2021 school year.  
 
Please note – we are changing the numbering system of the classrooms by removing the A and B component of the 
portable classrooms.  The room numbers around the quadrangle remain the same. The new numbers will be on the 
rooms from the start of the 2021 year. 
 

GRADE TEACHER ROOM 

PREP JANE ST CLAIR 8 

PREP MERRYN WALKER 9 

ONE BRAD SHEPHERD 2 

ONE ZAC HARE 1 

TWO MARIA TZAROS 5 

TWO TESS DAVIES 6 

THREE LORRAINE BERIMAN 13 (formally 14B) 

THREE TAMIEKA MCERVALE (Mon, Tues, Wed)/ROSS TURNER (Thurs, Fri) 12 (formally 14A) 

FOUR SARAH EDWARDS 14 (formally 15A) 

FOUR CLINTON DONOHUE 15 (formally 15B) 

FIVE/SIX BEK FRY 10 (formally 10A) 

FIVE/SIX ERICA DEMPSTER (Mon, Tues )/TONYA VANDEURSE (Wed, Thurs, Fri) 17 (formally 12B) 

FIVE/SIX CRAIG HARROP 11 (formally 10B) 

FIVE/SIX ASH FEEHELY 16 (formally 12A) 

 
 TUTORING PROGRAM 2021 
We were informed earlier this month that the state government would be injecting $250 million into schools to 
fund a 2021 tutoring program. This program has been designed to support students whose learning has been 
disrupted as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic. All schools have been given a monetary allocation to support the 
introduction of this program. We are currently in the process of organising staffing to support those students 
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identified as needing additional assistance. The money that has been allocated to our school will allow us to offer a 
support program for 2021. 
 
‘START UP’ MEETINGS 2021 FOR GRADES 1 – 6  
On Thursday, January 28th 2021, we will be conducting our ‘Start Up’ Meetings for Grades 1 - 6. 
 
Each student and his or her parents/carers attend for a scheduled 15-minute meeting with the classroom teacher. 
A note will go home at the end of the year explaining how to book your appointment through the Compass Portal. 
It is a chance to introduce yourselves and to discuss issues, concerns and expectations for the year. 
Even though this day is still a long way off, it is important to get the process underway before the end of the year. 
Please see the attachment towards the end of the newsletter on how to book an interview on Compass. 
  
All Grade 1 – 6 students begin their first full day on Friday, January 28th 2021. 
  
Please note, Prep interviews will also commence on Thursday, January 28th. These interview times are organised 
by the Prep Teachers. A separate note with interview times will be sent home to Prep parents. These interviews will 
continue on Friday, January 29th (and the Wednesdays during the month of February – as required). Our Preps will 
commence their first full day of school on Monday, February 1st. 
Prep students have a ‘rest day’ on Wednesdays for the month of February plus the first Wednesday in March 
(March 3rd).  
  
A DATE FOR YOUR DIARIES: CURRICULUM DAY (PUPIL FREE DAY) – WEDNESDAY MARCH 3RD 2021  
School Council has approved a Curriculum Day on Wednesday, March 3rd 2021. This day will be used by staff to 
work on Performance and Development Goals, as well as the development of Individual Learning Plans.  This will be 
a pupil free day. 
 
END OF YEAR DISMISSAL 
Just a reminder that school finishes on Friday December 18th at the earlier time of 1.30pm. 
 
SUNSMART  
Hats are now required to be worn when students are outside. Please remind your child to pack their hat and 
sunscreen in their bag. Hats are available for purchase from the office at $10.00 each. 
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
KIND 
Lachlan V (Room 14B)  for looking out for other people and checking if they’re okay. 
Lachlan B (Room 10A)  for understanding that everyone is different and being inclusive. 
Tamika D (Room 12B)  for always demonstrating kindness towards your fellow class members. 
CURIOUS 
Aliyah R (Room 8)  for trying hard to hear and record the sounds in words. 
Oisin F (Room 5) for demonstrating his knowledge of symmetry by confidently completing 

symmetrical drawings. 
Levi P (Room 5) for demonstrating his creativity when making his robot. 
Fred T (Room 5) for demonstrating his creativity when making his robot. 
Esther J (Room 12B) for developing some very wonderful creative products for your Bizarre Bazaar Stall. 
 
BRAVE 
Caelan M (Room 14B) for setting himself a challenge at the beginning of the year and finally earning his 

pen license! 
Marta B (Room 10A) for contributing to class discussions even when you find it a challenge. 
Summer H (Room 14A) for creating a wonderful diorama. 
Kohan JL (Room 14A) for persisting and completing his book vs movie persuasive writing. 
Ayrlea A (Room 15A) for always trying her best even when things are challenging. 
Natahlia C (Room 10A) for working hard to stay positive and keep a happy attitude in all aspects of your 

life. Well done! 
Jaiden P (Room 9) for being brave enough to have a go at his writing! 
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Henri T (Room 2) for working hard in reading group and successfully completing the MiniLit program. 
Congratulations! 

Nikita F (Room 1) for working hard in reading group and successfully completing the MiniLit program. 
Congratulations! 

Georgie H (Room 8) for working hard in reading group and successfully completing the MiniLit program. 
Congratulations! 

Anthony K (Room 9) for working hard in reading group and successfully completing the MiniLit program. 
Congratulations! 

Sienna N (Room 9) for working hard in reading group and successfully completing the MiniLit program. 
Congratulations! 

Tilly D (Room 2) for working hard in reading group and successfully completing the MiniLit program. 
Congratulations! 

Wyatt G (Room 8) for working hard in reading group and successfully completing the MiniLit program. 
Congratulations! 

Tadhg F (Room 6) for working hard in reading group and successfully completing the MiniLit program. 
Congratulations! 

Giana E (Room 5) for working hard in reading group and successfully completing the MiniLit program. 
Congratulations! 

Annabelle M (Room 6) for working hard in reading group and successfully completing the MiniLit program. 
Congratulations! 

 
BICYCLE NETWORK 
Hello students and parents of Quarry Hill Primary School!  
 
My name is Declan and I’m from Bicycle Network’s Ride2School team. I am the coordinator working 
with your school, to make it easier for you to ride a bike, walk, scoot or skate to school each day. 
 
You’re so lucky to have a school that cares not only about academic success, but also your physical and mental 
wellbeing. It’s my role to work with each and every one of you to help figure out what you all need to start riding to 
and from school and support you along the way.  
I will be your school’s number one supporter and encourager of active travel. It’s my hope to work closely with 
students, and parents and begin having conversations so you can all get the most out of this program as possible in 
2021.  
I’ll be working with the teachers in your school, but this really is a group effort. This will take all of us supporting 
and encouraging one another to be a happier and healthier community. It will be an ongoing, long-term and life 
changing commitment.  
 
I’ve included my details below so as that you have the opportunity to get in touch and ask questions and to share 
your ideas and thoughts. Please feel comfortable reaching out, and I hope to hear from you all soon.   
 
Declan Napier 
Ride2School coordinator 
declann@bicyclenetwork.com.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:declann@bicyclenetwork.com.au


Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550     
Email: quarry.hill.ps@education.vic.gov.au      
Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au 
Phone: 5443 3537        

THE UNBOXY CHALLENGE 
This term, UNBOXY and Bendigo Tech School are opening up a challenge to Bendigo Schools to submit innovative 
Unboxy Projects utilising the Unboxy Kits.  
Rooms 10A and B are participating in the challenge to utilise the Unboxy Kits in wonderful ways, to compete in one 
of the three Categories – Engineering, Visual Art or Wellbeing.  
We are forming teams, developing ideas and creating. We will then submit our design to the Bendigo Tech School 
to be in the running for some great prizes for our school. 

 

 
BIZARRE BAZAAR MARKET 
On Thursday 3rd December, the Grade 5/6 students had the opportunity to display & sell their items that they had 
made for the Bizarre Bazaar Market. Students from other grades we then encouraged to come & see the fantastic 
inventions our senior students had created & purchase items at between 50c & $2.00. Students raised $1200.00 
which will go towards Foodshare. Well done on a fantastic effort! 
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NEWS FROM THE P/1 CLASSROOMS 
P/1 have been learning about length and measuring using different ways. We have also been brave 
guessing/estimating how long objects are, then measuring to check how close our guesses were. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEW JUNIOR PLAYGROUND 
Exciting news! The plans for our junior playground are well underway. Below is a picture of what our new 
playground will look like with the colour scheme being based on our school values of Kind, Curious and Brave. 
The planned works will commence during the Dec/Jan school holidays. We look forward to the children enjoying 
the new playground in 2021. 
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NEWS FROM ROOM 14B 
The Grade 3/4 students had great fun exploring capacity during Maths. Students have also been working hard on 
their constructions for their inquiry projects. They had to write a narrative and then choose either a setting or 
character to create! 

 

 
eSmart topic: How to help kids stay safe online 
Even if you are home with your children, it is not possible to monitor all their online activity. The eSafety 
Commissioner advises that it is important to speak with children about online safety issues to help them 
make good online choices. 
 
Some steps that eSafety recommend to help protect young people include: 
• Use parental controls and safe search options 
This can help block your child from accessing specific websites and applications. However, this should 
always be used in combination with other safety strategies. 
 
• Check smart toy settings 
You can help keep smart toys safe by creating strong passwords, turning off location settings and limiting 
the amount of personal information shared. 
 
• Look out for unwanted contact and grooming 
You can help limit unwanted contact by making accounts private and encouraging children to delete 
requests from strangers. 
 
• Know the signs of cyberbullying 
Some signs to watch out for include being upset after using the internet or phone, changes in personality 
and becoming secretive about online activities. 
 
For the full list of advice, please visit eSafety. 
This information has been sourced from the eSafety Commissioner 
 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/about-us/blog/covid-19-online-safety-kit-for-parents-and-carers
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HEALTHY HEART OF VICTORIA ADVENTURE BINGO! 
 
Healthy Heart of Victoria is delighted to launch Adventure Bingo – a fun way to explore walks across our 
region! 
 

What? 
The initiative invites community members to collect or download an Adventure Bingo booklet, head out on 
one of six walks and spot points of interest listed on the Bingo card along the way.  Once three items have 
been checked off in a vertical, horizontal or diagonal straight line, you’ve got Bingo! 
 
Adventure Bingo aims to encourage physical activity across our local region in a fun and simple way, 
especially for children and families.  It’s a free, COVID-safe way to get outdoors and have some fun! 
 

Where? 
Adventure Bingo walks are located in Rochester, Maryborough, Kangaroo Flat, Wedderburn, Kyneton 
and Castlemaine. 
 

Plus, win sporting equipment during 
our prize period! 
Simply send a photo of your completed 
Bingo card to hhv@bendigo.vic.gov.au along 
with your name and phone number and 
you’re in the draw to win in our weekly 
sporting equipment prize draw! 
 
For another chance to win, enter our photo 
prize draw!  Send a photo of yourself with 
one of the sites on your Bingo card via 
Facebook message to Healthy Heart of 
Victoria or via email 
hhv@bendigo.vic.gov.au and you’re in the 
draw! 
 
Prize period runs from 23/11/20 – 13/12/20 

Questions? 
Feel free to get in touch at hhv@bendigo.vic.gov.au or check out our Facebook page. 

 

mailto:hhv@bendigo.vic.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FHealthy-Heart-of-Victoria-2480543132015688&data=04%7C01%7Cquarry.hill.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C434ca385372144f88fce08d88f620729%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C1%7C637416998654284271%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0&sdata=%2B%2FlU82QfsQKDECBDQG1Mgi%2FZGc0pBt4FvHWP%2B%2BbRJeY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FHealthy-Heart-of-Victoria-2480543132015688&data=04%7C01%7Cquarry.hill.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C434ca385372144f88fce08d88f620729%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C1%7C637416998654284271%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0&sdata=%2B%2FlU82QfsQKDECBDQG1Mgi%2FZGc0pBt4FvHWP%2B%2BbRJeY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:hhv@bendigo.vic.gov.au
mailto:hhv@bendigo.vic.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FHealthy-Heart-of-Victoria-2480543132015688&data=04%7C01%7Cquarry.hill.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C434ca385372144f88fce08d88f620729%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C1%7C637416998654294264%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0&sdata=pogfXtuFlYFkwr%2FOwxUC3lMawtAcmMuGMXrvpwdHYps%3D&reserved=0
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